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FIRST SPECIAL SESSION 

ONE HUNDRED AND SEVENTH LEGISLATURE 

Legislative Document No. 1995 

H. P. 1830 House of Representatives, January 19, 1976 
Referred to the Committee on Appropriations and Financial Affairs. Sent 

up for concurrence and ordered printed. 
EDWIN H. PERT, Clerk 

Presented by Mr. Rolde of York. 

STATE OF MAINE 

IN THE YEAR OF OUR LORD NINETEEN HUNDRED 
SEVENTY - SIX 

AN ACT to Increase the Statutory Limit ort Single Loans Made by the 
Maine Veterans Small Business Loan Authority Board from $15,000 to 
$25,000. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

37-A MRSA § 48, sub-§ 5, as enacted by PL 1973, c. 600, § I, is amended 
to read: 

5. Principal obligation; limit. Involve a principal obligation not to ex­
ceed ~,eee $25,000; 

STATEMENT OF FACT 

The Maine Veterans Small Business Loan Authority was established by 
the ro6th Legislature to provide an opportunity for veterans to establish 
their own small businesses. The guarantee of 80% of loans up to $15,000 
encourages lenders to provide venture capital that would not otherwise be 
provided. This program, in effect, recognizes in a tangible way the special 
service and sacrifice made by Maine veterans. The new businesses created 
under this program have enhanced the overall economy of the State as well 
as making new job opportunities. 

The ceiling of an individual loan of $15,000 is proving to be inadequate on 
many loans in the inflationary economy of today. It is believed that $25,000 
is a more realistic limit and would provide for additional worthy projects of 
veterans that cannot be authorized now under the $15,000 limit. 

Passage of this bill will not require any additional direct funding or added 
cost to the State. 




